
 

 

 

 

OptumRx® specializes in the delivery, clinical management and affordability of prescription medications and consumer health products. 
We are an Optum® company — a leading provider of integrated health services. Learn more at optum.com. 

All Optum® trademarks and logos are owned by Optum, Inc. All other brand or product names are trademarks or registered marks of their 
respective owners. 

This document contains information that is considered proprietary to OptumRx and should not be reproduced without the express written 
consent of OptumRx.  

RxNews® is published by the OptumRx Clinical Services Department. 

©2019 Optum, Inc. All rights reserved. 

optumrx.com 
 

Plastikon Healthcare – Recall of Milk of Magnesia 

• On September 6, 2019, Plastikon announced a voluntary, patient-level recall of two lots of milk of 
magnesia 2400 mg/30 mL oral suspension because these lots did not meet Plastikon’s in-house 
microbiological specification for total aerobic microbial count. 

 
• Milk of Magnesia oral suspension is privately labeled by Major and packaged in cartons. The 

affected lots were distributed in August 2019. 
 

Product Description NDC# 
Lot#  

(Expiration 
Date) 

Configuration 

Milk of magnesia  
2400 mg/30 mL oral 

suspension 

0904-6846-
73 

19027D 
(7/2021);  
19027E 
(7/2021) 

Carton containing  
100 single dose cups 
(10 trays x 10 cups) 

 
• Milk of magnesia is indicated for the occasional relief of constipation in adults and children 12 years 

and older or for children under 12 as recommended by a doctor. 
 

• The product is packaged for institutional use and is sold to clinics and hospitals. The patient 
population most likely to use the product are likely immunocompromised. Patients with compromised 
immune systems, such as patients in hospitals and nursing homes, have a higher probability of 
developing potentially life-threatening infections after taking a contaminated product.  

 
• To date, Plastikon has not received any customer complaints or reports of adverse events related to 

this issue. 
 

• Anyone with an existing inventory of the recalled lots should stop use and distribution and 
quarantine immediately. 

 
• Patients who are taking this product should consult with their healthcare provider or pharmacy to 

determine if they have the affected product lots. Patients with the affected lots should return the 
product to their pharmacy or contact Plastikon Healthcare (1-785-330-7100) for instructions on how 
to return their product and obtain reimbursement for their cost. 

 
• Consumers should contact their physician or healthcare provider if they have experienced any 

problems that may be related to taking or using this drug product. 
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